Craft Arts Magazine

Those of you who have been around for long
enough will know that the fine woodworking
segment of the craft world has expanded
enormously in the past fifteen years.

Our association has played its part in this,
and we would probably be a bit miffed if other
people failed in general to recognize our
contribution.

Also we have argued regularly that there is a
trickle down series of benefits from any
activity that raises the profile of fine
woodworking in the wider non-woodie
community . Our major exhibitions for
example, can be seen in this light. So too can
the enormous publicity generated by people
overseas like Wendell Castle and John
Makepiece, or non wood crafts people such
as glass artist Dale Chihuly who was here
recently.

These benefits are not only enjoyed by the
professionals amongst us either. We all
benefit from the increased opportunities in
many obvious ways.

This is a long way of leading to my point,
which is that it might come as a surprise to
some of you to realize that wood as a serious
craft has had a quiet champion for many
years now who has gone largely
unrecognized.

Ken Lockwood, editor of the superbly
produced quarterly magazine Craft Arts
International, has always given wood a fair
presence in his magazine. The latest issue
(#41) for example, has four stories devoted to
wood. (Issue 42 may be on the news stands
by the time you read this and | do not know
what it will contain but | am sure that wood will
be in there somewhere).

The other nice thing about Craft Arts is that it
is produced with a level of craftsmanship that
would make Ken an automatic exhibiting
member of the magazine publishers
association if such a thing existed.
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| have every issue going back to #1 in 1984
(which featured a profile of George Ingham,
Head of the wood workshop of the Canberra
School of Art) and there is a quite amazing |
degree of consistency throughout. One final
reason why | hope that you might be :
encouraged to buy the magazine is that there
is a lot of wonderful and interesting work
going on outside our world of wood.
Personally | am acutely aware of this,
because one of the very real benefits to me

from my eight years of exhibiting at the

annual Crafts Show, and my more recent
involvement with the Glenavon Craft Expo, is
a range of friendships stretching across
various craft boundaries. Apart from many
other benefits, | have found it very gratifying
to know that | belong to a larger craft
community than just the woodworking bit . (If
you need a more practical reason think, for -
example, of what potters might be able to
teach wood turners about form).

So next time that you are in a good
newsagent, grab a copy and have a look at it.
It really is an excellent magazine.

Bob Howard

THE TRADITIONAL
TOOLS GROUP INC

Anyone who attended Ray Gurney’s
stimulating talk at the last meeting will have
heard him digress briefly on to The Traditional
Tools Group. The TTTG meet regularly and
have an informative newsletter which goes out
to their members.

So why not go along to their next meeting
and find out more about the group?

“14th April  7.00 pm

The Board Room, National Trust Centre,
Observatory Hill
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